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here we are today - february 22, 2022 - 2-2-22.  the 
world calls this a palindrome date, they can be read 
the same forwards and backwards.  the Lord has been 
trying to show me something for quite awhile now, and i 
still can't figure it out.  i have a digital clock in 
my room and i am constantly drawn to the correlation 
between the two's and five's.  the way they are 
digitally drawn, the two numbers differ only in the way 
they are facing.  one way it is a 5 and the other way 
it is a 2.

i don't think this is what the Lord is trying to show 
me about this, but speaking of it makes me wonder.  
what way are we facing?  because how we are facing 
determines what we will be viewing.  and what we are 
viewing is being let into our souls; into our spirits.  
"the lamp of the body is the eye.  if therefore your 
eye is good, your whole body will be full of light.  
but if your eye is bad, your whole body will be full of 
darkness.  if therefore the light that is in you is 
darkness, how great is that darkness!"  matt 6:22-23

i will never forget the wonderful friend who mentored 
me.  she never claimed to have an understanding of all 
worldly matters, but she knew the things of the spirit 
realm.  she knew it was the parent realm and all this 
matter we now exist in, was birthed from it.  it 
remains predominate and has power over it.  oh, how i 
long to deeper tap into it.  i pray we all want that.

the question is: what way we will be facing?  towards 
the darkness or towards the light?  yes, the fact is 



there is power in the satanic realm.  i know we like to 
think things like demon possession are naive and 
superstitious.  we are beyond all that primitive 
thinking and it is really just mental illness.  perhaps 
denying it even gives it more power.  it certainly 
leaves one deceived and unarmed.

this world is fixing to see spiritual happenings that 
go beyond one's recognition of simply being wrong and 
evil.  they will astonish and corrupt many by their 
enticing.  the Lord has warned us against being 
deceived, many will be.

i say all this for one reason.  we all need to be 
careful what we let into our viewing; our eyes.  it 
seems all the shows i used to watch are being 
infiltrated with worldly morals.  it used to be bad 
enough when people were just sleeping around with the 
other sex.  it has gone beyond that now.  they are 
trying to make the unacceptable accepted.  they are 
trying to make evil to be good, wrong to be right.  we 
must stand our ground and defend the truth of the 
gospel.  there can be no life raft to offer others if 
we allow truth to be diluted.  there can be no light 
for them to swim in if the waters are muddied.

speaking of my mentor again.  she also used to watch a 
few tv shows.  i remember the day when she said she 
needed to quit watching the old show, "murder she 
wrote".  she said it empowered a spirit of murder.  i 
remember thinking to myself, "she has gone a little off 
the deep end".  but no.  her spirit has just become so 
accustomed to the Holy Spirit and His leading. 



it's not that this was extremely wrong or bad.  it was 
just "unprofitable".  what does the word teach us?  
"finally, brethren, whatever things are true, whatever 
things are noble, whatever things are just, whatever 
things are pure, whatever things are lovely, whatever 
things are of good report, if there is any virtue and 
if there is anything praiseworthy — meditate on these 
things."  phil 4:8

so let us be sure which way we are facing and guard our 
eyes against what would enter in.  there is enough evil 
entering just viewing our surroundings without willing 
allowing, even inviting it in.  let us, instead, invite 
in all those profitable things.  in so doing, we will 
be better equipped for the war against the darkness 
overtaking this world.  we will have truth to deliver 
to those struggling to find their way to the light.  
remember what our Lord said, "I am the way, the truth, 
and the life. no one comes to the Father except through 
Me."  john 14:6
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